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“Dylan is back.” Everyone seemed to understand. The ominous statement made in the morning 

meeting was met with groans. Little did I know, but this announcement marked the return of a troubled 

individual, grappling with the harsh realities of drug-induced psychosis. The days following were marked 

by an unrelenting cascade of challenges, providing me with the firsthand, visceral experience of the tumult 

that can accompany psychiatric presentations.  

The stark reality of Dylan’s condition became apparent during his prolonged seclusion in those 

early days. The echoes of his outbursts reverberated through the psychiatric unit. The sharp, repetitive 

bangs against the wall created a dissonant soundtrack, intensifying the unease I felt. His inappropriate 

comments and blatant disregard for personal space added layers of complexity to an already challenging 

situation. It was these moments that provoked a wide range of emotions in me however, their true effects 

came later as I pieced together the mosaic of the human experience. 

Fear gripped me as I navigated this unfamiliar territory. Dylan’s erratic behaviour made me 

uncomfortable; I found it difficult to see beyond the manifestations of his psychosis. It was challenging to 

reconcile the disruptive presence in front of me with the understanding that this was, at the heart of it, a 

person needing help. I was grappling with my own emotions and biases. Amidst the chaos, a realisation 

crystallised within me — these outbursts were not mere manifestations of a troubled mind, rather 

desperate pleas for understanding and help. 

Dylan’s battle became a mirror reflecting the broader challenges within mental health care, where 

lines between illness and personhood can blur. The experience forced me to confront the discomfort that 

often accompanies the unknown and to recognise the importance of approaching mental health care with 

a genuine commitment to understanding the person hidden beneath the symptoms. 

The experience I gained during Dylan’s care taught me to look beyond the surface, to see 

individuals not merely as patients with a diagnosis but as complex beings with their own stories, struggles, 

and needs. In retrospect, those days with Dylan forged a deeper understanding of the complexities 

inherent in providing psychiatric care. It became a poignant lesson in the critical role psychiatrists play in 

advocacy.  

Dylan’s story exemplifies the paradigm shift, toward an emphasis on not only treatment of patients 

but also the need for broader advocacy within mental health service, that the field of psychiatry is currently 

undergoing. In recognizing the intricate connection between individual well-being and the systemic 

challenges within mental health care, psychiatrists play a crucial role as advocates.  Using the above 
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experience, this essay is an exploration of the multifaceted responsibilities psychiatrists bear in promoting 

both the health of individual patients and the advancement of mental health services on a broader scale. 

At the core of a psychiatrist's role is the well-being of individual patients. Advocacy on this level 

involves not only diagnosing and treating mental health conditions but also fostering a therapeutic alliance 

that empowers patients to actively participate in their own care. Dylan’s journey became a testament to 

the importance of building trust and rapport in mental health care. As the days progressed, I witnessed the 

gradual erosion of the walls Dylan had constructed. The therapeutic alliance that ensued was instrumental 

in not only the management of his presentation but in fostering a sense of security and understanding. 

This profound therapeutic connection highlights the relational advocacy aspect of psychiatry, underscoring 

the need for psychiatrists to create a safe space to empower individuals to actively participate in their own 

care.  

The multifaceted nature of psychiatric advocacy was further displayed by a treatment plan that 

extended beyond pharmacological interventions. A collaborative effort involving psychologists, social 

workers, and peer workers were integral aspects in addressing the broader spectrum of his needs. This 

collaboration with other healthcare professional collaboration aims to bridge the gaps between mental 

health and general healthcare, promoting a comprehensive approach that considers well-being 

wholistically. Advocacy efforts at this level focus on influencing policies and procedures to facilitate 

seamless coordination between various healthcare disciplines. 

 Moreover, this case illuminates the societal dimensions of mental health advocacy. The discomfort 

I initially described reflects broader societal attitudes towards mental health. The stigma surrounding 

mental illness typically stems from a lack of understanding which perpetuates a cycle of fear and isolation. 

Psychiatrists must work to challenge societal misconceptions and educate patients, their families, and the 

community at large about the biological and environmental factors contributing to mental health disorders. 

Societal advocacy involves engaging with communities, educational institutions, and policymakers to 

challenge stereotypes, promote mental health literacy, and create an environment that fosters acceptance 

and support. By actively participating in public discourse, psychiatrists contribute to reshaping societal 

perceptions and dismantling the barriers which hinder individuals from seeking timely and appropriate 

mental health care, thus improving the overall landscape for patients navigating their mental health 

journey.  

 Additionally, it is hard to discuss the role of advocacy without acknowledging the systemic 

challenges faced by mental health care services. The stark reality of limited resources and overburdened 

psychiatric facilities accentuates the pivotal role of psychiatry as advocates in addressing such issues. 

The strain experienced by mental health services exacerbates difficulties faced by individuals such as 

Dylan, who often experience extended wait times and fragmented care. By actively engaging in dialogue 

with policymakers and stakeholders, psychiatrists can articulate the pressing need to address the 

entrenched challenges within the provision of mental health care. Psychiatrists become instrumental in 

driving systemic changes that not only alleviate the immediate challenges faced by individuals like Dylan 

but also pave the way for a more equitable, accessible, and effective mental health care system. 
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While the advocacy role of psychiatrists is undeniably crucial, it is not without challenges. Limited 

resources, stigma, and systemic barriers can impede progress in advancing mental health services. 

Moreover, the rapidly evolving landscape of mental health requires constant adaptation and innovative 

solutions. To overcome these challenges, psychiatrists must continue to collaborate with other 

stakeholders, including patients, advocacy groups, policymakers, and researchers. A multidisciplinary 

approach incorporating diverse perspectives and expertise is essential for driving meaningful change in 

mental health advocacy. 

Looking ahead, the future of a psychiatrist's role in advocacy lies in harnessing technological 

advancements, embracing telehealth, and addressing the mental health implications of global challenges 

such as climate change and pandemics. As advocates for mental health, psychiatrists must stay at the 

forefront of such developments, ensuring that their advocacy efforts remain relevant and effective in an 

ever-changing world. 

Dylan's return was not merely a recurrence of drug-induced psychosis; it was a catalyst for 

profound reflections on the multifaceted nature of psychiatric advocacy. This narrative journey expanded 

on my understanding of the psychiatrist's role, encompassing individual care, therapeutic relationships, 

interdisciplinary collaboration, societal engagement, and systemic advocacy. Through Dylan's story, we 

are reminded that each psychiatric encounter is an opportunity to advocate for the holistic well-being of 

individuals and to contribute to the transformative evolution of mental health care. 

 

 


